
Budget and Fiscal Planning Committee
October 27, 2010

√Members present: Recorder: Mary Carter
_John Lau, VP for Business Services, Co-chair
√Dr. Victor Jaime, Administrative Representative
_Dr. Michael Heumann, College Council Chair
√Eric Jacobson, Faculty Representative
_Faculty Representative
_Carlos Fletes, Director of Fiscal Services
√Jesus Gallegos, ASG Representative

√Kevin White, Academic Senate President, Co-chair
√Bill Gay, CMCA representative
√Marilyn Boyle, CSEA Representative
√Yethel Alonso, CSEA Representative

Non-Voting
_Kathy Berry, Vice President for Academic Services

The regular meeting of the Budget and Fiscal Planning Committee was called to order at 1:36
p.m. Kevin White, committee co-chair.

Approval of minutes
M/S/C Alonso/Jaime to approve the amended minutes of September 22, 2010. Eric Jacobson
requested that the minutes reflect the $250,000 five year cost of the Desert Museum MOU.

M/S/C Boyle/Alonso (no: Jacobson, abstain: Jaime) to approve the minutes of October 6, 2010
as presented.

Proposition 25
M/S/C Jaime/Alonso to recommend the College support the passage of Proposition 25 (Passing
the Budget on Time Act). The proposition would change the vote requirement in the legislature
to pass a budget from two-thirds to a simple majority. If lawmakers do not pass a budget on
time, they will be required to forfeit their pay until a budget is passed.

Response to Budget Recommendation
Kevin White reported that the committee’s budget recommendation was delivered to the
President by co-chairs White and Lau, and the President responded with the memo attached.
Dr. Gould indicated that the committee should send its recommendations to College Council
and Academic Senate, not directly to the President. The committee discussed the contradictory
reporting lines contained in its bylaws and the current committee reporting flow chart. It also
noted conflicting information regarding the reporting structure within the flow chart. Co-chair
White noted that the committee had protested the $75,000 funding of the IT position, and that
the position will now be partially grant funded.

M/S/C Alonso/Jacobson that the committee draft a response to the President’s memo and
request clarification of the committee reporting structure.

Reassessing the mandate of the Committee
Co-chair White asked how the committee saw its role. Did it want to take a global view or to
look at the budget by line item. Bill Gay suggested looking at the budget beyond next year and



to consider that state funding mechanism might change. Dr. Jaime suggested the committee
review its Budget Guidelines annually. Dr. Jaime stated that the Educational Master Planning
Committee may be more involved in budget priorities and doing the actual “pick and shovel”
work of reviewing the budget as the Program Review process becomes more refined in its third
year. Marilyn Boyle suggested looking at fixed costs for savings (i.e. new copier contracts).

Next meeting: Wednesday, November 3, 2010, 4:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.






